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tŀƭƳ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜǎ WŜǎǳǎΩ ǘǊƛǳƳǇƘŀƭ ŜƴǘǊȅ ƛƴǘƻ 
Jerusalem, and is the beginning of Holy Week.  He came 
to Jerusalem knowing he would die, but welcomed his 
fate so that he could save us from sin.  The palms blessed 
at Church this weekend are a reminder of the palms 
placed in front of Jesus during his journey.   

March 2021 

Sunday 28th March Palm Sunday 

Wednesday 31st 
March 

Fundraiser: Casual Dress Day ς Gold Coin Donation 

April 2021 

Thursday 1st April Holy Thursday/Last day of Term 1 for all students  

3.15pm finish 

Friday 2nd April Good Friday 

Sunday 4th April Easter Sunday 

Monday 19th April First day of Term 2 for all students 

Tuesday 27th  April Cyber Safety Grade 5 Parent Information night.  
Compulsory attendance by at least 1 parent.   

Emmuas Church - Note to follow. 

Wednesday 28th 
April 

Thursday 29th 
April 

Grade 4 First Reconciliation 7.00pm 

May 2021 

Tuesday 18th May 

Thursday 20th May 

Grade 6 Confirmation 6.00pm & 7.30pm 

 

http://www.canahillside.catholic.edu.au/


Prep Literacy Workshop Feedback 
On Thursday, Cana held a Prep Literacy Workshop for parents.  Here is some of the feedback we received: 

Thanks to the staff involved in this morning's Prep Literacy Parent Workshop. We were introduced to the 

Smart Spelling Program, and were provided with ways to extend our children's current spelling and reading 

skills using the daily homework, as well as engaging activities/games we can also implement at home. 

Opportunities were provided to practice the taught strategies and we were introduced to brain breaks. It was 

an extremely helpful session that I would recommend to other parents.  -  Mandy Biancucci  

It was a really useful session that provided practical tips to help our children develop their literacy skills. I 

think the "games to learn sight words" will be very popular at home. It was reassuring to learn about the 

things that we were already doing right and some things that we'll need to change, e.g sounding out words. I 

found it useful understanding some elements of the classroom structure and rhythm e.g. superheroes, to 

incorporate at home what our children are familiar with. It was also good to speak to other parents about 

their experience and what was working for them. Teachers did a great job preparing and delivering the 

information in an easy to digest way. More please!  -  Stephano 

Thank you for hosting the workshop this morning. I found it extremely helpful and informative. The tips and 

techniques which were covered will definitely help me assist the boys with their homework.  -  Bernadette 

Grillo 

I just wanted to say thank you for presenting the literacy workshop. It was a good understanding on how we 

can understand and teach our children at home.  -  Zazou Zgeib 

We just wanted to thank you and the other Prep teachers for what was a very informative and valuable 

workshop.  Being first time parents of a school child, we had no idea nor understanding of how to teach a 

child to learn to read and spell.  We came away from this workshop with the skills we need to be able to make 

homework time in our household a lot more productive for Emily and us.  -  Carmen and Laurie  

 What an amazing session we had the privilege of experiencing. As a first time school mum you want to always 

ƘŜƭǇ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘΦ ¢ƻŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǇ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǳǎ 

with the skills and knowledge to do this while strengthening the partnership between home and school, 

feeling extremely blessed to be a part of the Cana community.  -  Joanne Jilbert 

I found that the Literacy Workshop provided parents with a detailed insight as to how spelling and reading is taught at 

Foundation level at Cana PS and how we can best support our children's learning and development in partnership with 

the school.  A huge thanks to the Prep teachers for taking the time to plan and deliver such a practical, informative and 

engaging workshop! ς Hayley Mitchem 

 
 

 

 



Soundgarage at Cana in Term 2 

We have made a brilliant start to the program this term and have some amazingly talented 

students engaged in music lessons with Soundgarage! 

We have a few openings in Singing and Performance (SAP) for Term 2, so if your child would like 

to have a go at Singing and Performance, we would love to have them be a part of the 

Soundgarage Team! All our other disciplines are full at this stage. 

Please get in touch with Maddie (maddie@soundgarage.com.au or 0401 844 522) if you would 

like to enrol for SAP for Term 2. 

Cheers, 

Maddie Owen, 

Manager of Soundgarage Music School 

 

Uniform Update: Full Winter Unimform Next Term 

Parents please note that from the beginning of Term 2, students must wear their full winter 

school uniforms to school.  

 

Missing Jumper 

We have had a student report a jumper missing today.  Parents, could you please check your 

childrens jumper to ensure that they have brought the correct one home?  If the jumper does 

not belong to your child, please return it to the office on Monday.  Thank you for your help. 

 

OFF-Site Parking Responsibilities 

We have been inundated with complaints about our families disregarding driving 

compliance condition and disrespecting road rules.  Please ensure that you adhere 

to the following road rules-:  

¶ Do Not block or park in neighbouring driveways 

¶ Do Not double park.  Even if it is for a few seconds.  

¶ Only those persons with DISABLED stickers are permitted to park in the disabled 

parking bays at front of school.   
¶ Do Not ǇŀǊƪ ƻƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ǎǘǊƛǇǎΦ 

mailto:maddie@soundgarage.com.au


On-Site Parking Responsibilities 

¶ CAR PARK GATES: The entrance to the school car park is the gate at the front of the school. 

The back car park gate is an EXIT ONLY. 

¶ REVERSE PARKING AT ALL TIMES: To ensure a smooth exit during pickup times, please 

reverse into the parking spaces in our car parks rather than driving in forwards. 

¶ DRIVEWAYS MUST REMAIN CLEAR AT ALL TIMES: Please do not park in the driveway 

while the gates are closed as doing so blocks OshClub employees from entering the school. 

¶ NO CHILD MAY WALK TO CARS (At the Basketball Courts) ALONE.  

¶ A 5 km/h SPEED LIMIT APPLIES IN THE CAR PARK. 

PLEASE DO NOT ENTER THE SCHOOL BEFORE 3PM. (Sometimes visitors or staff 

may need to enter of leave the school earlier than 3PM but this does not permit 

anyone else to enter the school earlier than 3PM, other than OSHClub staff). 

 

School Ground Responsibilites 

Please use appropriate walkway to drop off or collect your children from 

classrooms. The front of the school is not a walk way to the Prep building. This is an 

unsafe and unsupervised area.   

Access to this area of the school is only permitted while students are dropping off 

or collecting their bikes for travel to and from the school. 

 

Skoolbag 
Skoolbag is our new digital platform: 

If one or more of your children is going to be absent from school, arrive late or leave early, please 

make sure to let the school know in advance. The roll is submitted at 9:00 AM each day. 

Therefore, to minimise and prevent double-handling of the school roll, we request that these 

notifications be submitted prior to the 8:45 AM start time each day whenever possible. 

 

Parents who have been part of our Cana community in previous years will be familiar with our 

school app and its absentee notification function. Skoolbag, our new school app, now has forms 

to support absentee, late arrival and early departure notifications as well. Please also remember 

that if an unwell child is absent for longer than initially expected, we request that additional 

absent notifications are sent on subsequent days to cover these absences as well.  

 



CRCNK and CRCCS 2022/2023 Enrolments 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƴƻǘƛŎŜΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ CŀǘƘŜǊ aŀǳǊƛŜ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

application to CRCNK or CRCCS. 

 

Camps Sports and Excursion Fund Applications 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides financial support to eligible families so 

students can attend school camps, outdoor education and sporting programs, as well as 

incursions and excursions. If you have not applied for CSEF and hold a currently valid Healthcare 

Card, or if you have an existing card and a new child is joining Cana, please fill out the CSEF form 

below and email it along with a scan of your card to Mrs Trudy Milligan at 

tmilligan@canahillside.catholic.edu.au.  

For your convenience, information about school fees is also provided. 

mailto:tmilligan@canahillside.catholic.edu.au


 



26th March 2021     
PARISH UPDATE 53 

 
Hello everyone! 
 
A couple of months ago we had the Priest from Mallacoota in West Gippsland visit for a wedding in Sacred 
Heart church.  He shared with me something of his experience a year ago during the bushfires as people were 
evacuated from the area by the Navy.  During this week those people have been preparing to survive the 
floods as the torrential rain moves down from NSW.  These extremities perhaps lose some of the charm that 
so entranced Dorothea Mackellar when she wrote: 
 I love a sunburn country, 

A land of sweeping plains, 
Of rugged mountain ranges, 
Of droughts and flooding rains. 

(She wrote this while visiting England, homesick for Australia, in 1908.) 
 
Water has that double symbolism in the writings of the New Testament:  it can be destructive, and it gives life.  
St Paul used that when speaking of the New Life in Christ and in the community of the Church that Baptism 
brings, and along with that ÔÈÅ ÅÎÄ ÏÆ ÂÅÉÎÇ ȬÌÏÓÔȭ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÆÕÓÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÌÉÆÅȢ 
 
The Water is one of the major symbols in our celebration of Easter, of course.  Following our extra prayer, 
penance and good works, at the end of Lent we leave behind some aspects of our lives that draw us away 
from living our faith, and are renewed in the life of Christ and the community of the Church ɀ and we take the 
new Easter Water and become renewed in our life of faith. 
 
!Î ÁÔÔÁÃÈÍÅÎÔ ÉÓ ÔÉÔÌÅÄ Ȭ(ÏÌÙ 7ÅÅË /ÆÆÅÒÓ /ÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ,ÉÎË (ÏÍÅ ×ÉÔÈ &ÁÉÔÈ ,ÉÆÅȭȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÃÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÈÅÌÐÆÕÌ ÁÓ 
×Å ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÉÔÕÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓ ÐÅÒÍÉÔÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈÅÓ ÒÅÍÁÉÎ ÓÅÖÅÒÅÌÙ ÌÉÍÉÔÅÄȢ  )ȭÍ ÅÁÇÅÒÌÙ 
×ÁÉÔÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÁÎ ÕÐÄÁÔÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ !ÒÃÈÂÉÓÈÏÐȭÓ ÏÆÆÉÃÅȟ ÈÏÐÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÅÁÓÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓ ÉÎ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÐÌÁÃÅÓ 
(homes, ÁÎÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÏÔÙɊ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÃÁÒÒÉÅÄ ÏÖÅÒ ÉÎÔÏ ȬÐÌÁÃÅÓ ÏÆ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȭȢ   !Ó ÓÏÏÎ ÁÓ ) ÈÅÁÒ ) ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÎÄ ÁÎ ÅÍÁÉÌ 
to all.  
 
Because of the limitation on numbers permitted in our churches, all Holy Week-Easter liturgies are already 
fully booked.  An opportunity to gather in much larger numbers has been created by our holding a procession 
of 3ÔÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÒÏÓÓ ÏÎ 'ÏÏÄ &ÒÉÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇȟ ÁÔ ρρÁÍȟ ÏÎ ȬÔÈÅ ÏÖÁÌȭ ÂÅÓÉÄÅ 3ÁÃÒÅÄ (ÅÁÒÔ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ɉ3Ô 
Albans).      
To allow this: bookings are essentialȠ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ȬÓÉÇÎÅÄ ÉÎȭ ÁÓ you arrive; there will be sanitisers in many 
ÐÌÁÃÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ȬÍÁÒÓÈÁÌÓȭ ×ÉÔÈ ÒÅÍÉÎÄÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÍÁÉÎÔÁÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÐÐÒÏÐÒÉÁÔÅ ÓÏÃÉÁÌ ÄÉÓÔÁÎÃÉÎÇȢ 
 
/ÎÅ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅ ÏÆ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ ÌÉÆÅ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÏÕÒ ȬÓÔÒÅÁÍÉÎÇȭ ÏÆ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ -ÁÓÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÃÈÕÒÃÈÅÓȢ  
Many people have commented over that time on the high quality of the production that we have enjoyed and 
benefited from for our prayer.  We have come to the  
 
 
situation where this is not able to continue  from a couple of weekends after Easter in the same way.   
FirstlÙȟ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÓÏ ÇÒÁÔÅÆÕÌ ÔÏ ÏÕÒ ȬÔÅÃÈÎÉÃÉÁÎȭ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÁÃÉÌÉÔÙ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÕÃÈ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÓÔÙÌÅ 
and with enormous generosity of time, equipment, and skill  -  we thank you! 
Mass is available online and on TV from various sources.   Many of our viewer participants have remarked on 
ȬÔÈÅ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ ÉÔ ÍÁËÅÓ ×ÈÅÎ ÉÔȭÓ ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÃÈÕÒÃÈȭȢ  
)ȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÏÌÄ ÔÈÁÔ Á ÓÉÍÐÌÅÒ ÆÏÒÍ ÏÆ ÓÔÒÅÁÍÉÎÇ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ ÕÓÅ ÏÆ 3ÍÁÒÔ0ÈÏÎÅ Ⱦ ÔÁÂÌÅÔ Ⱦ É0ÁÄ ɀ 
singly or with several working together.  If you know about this sort of thing, and are available to help us to 
continue this service, please contact me through the email address that comes with this Weekly Letter and 
attachments.  It may be that several Parishioners could share in this on a rostered arrangement.   Our current 
technician will readily provide training. 
I will keep you updated on progress.  
 



And so into Holy Week.  We take up the palms this weekend (at church in limited numbers or in prayer at 
home).  Just that title suggests that we are invited to enter this time with reverence and with wonder, care 
and devotion.   
4ÈÅ ȬÅÖÅÎÔÓȭ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÅk will include the Blessing of the Oils by the Archbishop in the cathedral on 
Tuesday, which I will bring back for our use in the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Anointing of the 
Sick across our Parish until next Easter. These Oils will be presented to our communities on Holy Thursday.  
4ÈÅ Ȭ4ÒÉÄÕÕÍȭ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÓÉÎÇÌÅ ÃÅÒÅÍÏÎÙ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÐÒÅÁÄÓ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÄÁÙÓ ÏÆ (ÏÌÙ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ-Good Friday-Easter 
Vigil, and Easter Eucharist.  
We do not merely remember these days in the life of Jesus - his Last Supper, his arrest, torture and death on 
the cross, and his being raised to New Life.  We also reflect on, claim anew and celebrate the New Life that He 
has brought to us for our own lives. For he was born into the human experience of which we all are part, and 
in hÉÍ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ Á .Å× 7ÁÙ ÏÆ ÂÅÉÎÇȡ ȰIn him a new age has dawned, the long reign of sin is ended, a 
broken world has been renewed, and we are once again made wholeȦȱ ɉτth Preface of Easter). 
 

May Holy Week-Easter celebrations renew us all in our journey of shared faith! 
 

Blessings 
 

Maurie Cooney 
Parish Priest  

  

GOOD FRIDAY STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

Bookings are essential: 

go online to  https://www.trybooking.com/BMKXC 

OR 

go online to    https://www.trybooking.com/BMLBL 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/BMKXC
https://www.trybooking.com/BMLBL


 

 



 





 

 



 

 

 


